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TO Mayor Catherine E. Pugh DATE: April 6,2018

TO: Respective City Council Housing and Urban Affairs Committee

FROM: Department of Transportation

POSITION: Support

RE: City Council Bill 18-0206 - City Streets - Opening - Eastbourne Avenue and a 10-Foot
Alley

INTRODUCTION - This bill proposes the opening of a portion of Eastbourne Avenue and a
10’ alley, at the request of the adjacent property owner.

PURPOSE/PLANS — The intent of this bill is to allow for the developer, Two Farms (The

parent organization of Royal Farms), to consolidate lots and renovate an existing Royal Farms
Store.

BRIEF HISTORY - The street and alley to be opened are currently being used by the existing
business, this opening will formally and legally allow for this use. The opening and closing of
streets and alleys are covered under Article 26, Section 3 of the Baltimore City Code.

FISCAL IMPACT — Not applicable at this time.

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION -
The Department of Transportation supports City Council Bill 18-0206.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. David Framm, he may be
reached at david.framm(@baltimorecity.gov or 410-396-5023.

Sincerely,

N4

Michelle Pourciau
Director
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